


 





Mrs. Reed’s Third Grade Newsletter


Week of September 14, 2010








Dear Parents/Guardians,





Have I told you how wonderful this class is? The children are eager to learn, actively participating in class discussions, and enthusiastically building our class culture. Our are not only bright learners, but kind, thoughtful students as well. 





Library is our special area. Students will be checking out 2 books. Please make sure that your child returns the books that they check out for the next week. 





Stage One has also been working with the students. Students have been exceptional in showing how Field Falcon students show respect to visitors. It’s so nice to share with Mrs. French how proud I am of their behavior! ( 











Mrs. Reed ( 








Field Trip!!!: 


Remember…permission slips need to be signed by students to participate in Field Elementary walkathon. This is taking place this Thursday. If you have not signed your child’s permission please do so ASAP.  Thanks! 





Math: 





Students took a math end of unit assessment. In your child’s agenda please find the result of your child’s score. Students continue to work to use a number line to find missing added in equations involving a hundred. They are also learning their 3’s by singing this song: 





I see three sitting in a tree


Throwing apples at you and me


I see 3, 6, 9, 12


15, 18, 21,


24, 27, 30


That’s thirty apples under the tree.    





Word Work: I passed out letters that spelled community. Students worked to separate the letters into categories: letter and vowels. They then worked to spell other words.      
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Science: We will be working with seeds. Our crayfish will soon be arriving. Much excitement will be buzzing in the room with the arrival of these crustaceans!   





Reading Workshop: Students have begun to work more in learning stations. The stations that they will be working in is listening to the MP3 and working in their response journals; word work; writing; reading with a partner; independent reading; and content skills. We are also learning about the genre: non fiction. 





We are off to a great start this year! Remember homework is part of our daily routine. Please check your child’s agenda for assignments and important notices. Review work completed at home and work that is sent home. Make the sharing of the agenda fun. Together we can make this an exciting and successful year!








PLEASE….PLEASE….If your child would like to have a job in the classroom they need to fill out a job application. These applications went home Tuesday night. Please return them by next Friday. After jobs are collected assignments will be for the next month.  





Thank you for talking to your children about zero voice level in the hallways at Field this year. Thanks to your help our class has received more than 10 compliments. With your help we are sure to break the school’s record for compliments. Keep supporting us parents/guardians!  





OPEN HOUSE IS COMING!!!! Please plan on coming and MARK your calendars! September 23rd next Thursday. 





October 22nd is the Fall Festival. It’s a Friday night from 6 to 8. 





Social Studies: Students will be reading about the constitution and then will be working to create a constitution for the classroom. They also will be making a class book.    





Reading terms you may not be aware of …and may want to know more about….


Phonemic Awareness-Students gather the skills needed to recognize that a spoken word consists of a sequence of individual sounds.


Phonics-During instruction, students study the way in which a variety of spellings represent the sounds that make up words.


Fluency-Students practice reading accurately, quickly, and effortlessly while using expression and meaning.  Fluent readers are better able to focus on content.


Comprehension-During instruction, students’ practice a variety of strategies to increase understanding of what is being read.











Writing: Students watched Obama’s speech and then drew or wrote what they thought his message/main idea was. Student work is posted out in the hallway for all to see.  





Computer – Students have written comments in my class website’s blog. They wrote responses to the following question- How do you feel about reading? 





Students continue to work on their keyboarding skills. Next week, students will be learning more about the parts of a computer.  





Stage One This whole week Stage one and Mr. Mathews has been working with students to learn the trade of being an actor and having a stage presence. Students have learned about the importance of face, gestures, body, and imagination. They learned that controlling the body is the hardest thing to do, and projecting a level 4 voice is also difficult and needs a lot of practice. They had a lot of fun laughing and learning during Tuesday’s lesson. It was fun to watch them learn and enjoy the session. 








